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October 30, 2020 
 
Subject: Hidden Lake Dam Removal Project 
 
Dear Shoreline Resident: 
 
 
 
You are invited to participate in an online open house from November 16th – 
19th to learn more about the proposed Hidden Lake Dam Removal project in 
your neighborhood. Please go to the online open house at 
shorelinewa.gov/hiddenlake to read a description of the project, see site plans 
and graphics, and leave your comments. If you leave an email address, 
following closure of the online open house we will send you a Neighborhood 
Outreach Summary reporting on suggestions, requests, or concerns expressed, 
our responses, and any modifications to the design made as a result of 
feedback. We will also host a conference call via Zoom on November 19th at 
12:00 PM (noon) to answer questions and respond to neighborhood comments. 
The link to the zoom call will be available at the above website or please call in 
to 1-253-215-8782 and enter the Meeting ID: 882 1712 7250 followed by the # 
to join this call from a phone. 
 
If you are unable to participate in the online open house, contact Laura Reiter, 
lreiter@shorelinewa.gov, before November 16th if you wish to discuss the 
project, provide feedback, request emailed project drawings, request a copy of 
the Neighborhood Outreach Summary, or otherwise correspond regarding this 
project. 
 
Project Description: The City of Shoreline is proposing to remove the existing 
Hidden Lake Dam in order to improve flood risk and sediment transport 
conditions for Boeing Creek within the existing lake area. The site is zoned R4. 
The project will include stream restoration through the artificially created 
Hidden Lake, replacement of the existing stream culverts crossing below NW 
Innis Arden Way, and improved trails within Shoreview Park along the 
restored creek. The first phase of construction is anticipated to begin late 
Spring 2022. 
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Required Applications: 
 SEPA Environmental Review 
 Floodplain Development Permit 
 US Army Corp of Engineers Section 401/404 
 Site Development Permits 
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